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March 7, 2021

To:  Mick Thomas, Administrator

Re:  Idaho Dpt. of Lands Hearing, Oil and Gas Spacing Order

Dear Sir:

My name is Joyce McCurdy and I reside at 2742 Birch Rd. Fruitland, Idaho 83619.

I do live in the Fallon section and any and all decisions regarding the Barlow well do impact me and my property.

I am strongly opposed to the approval of this new application.

* Speaking for myself and not any organization, I strongly oppose the drilling of the Barlow 2-14 well and support the requirement of a new integration application if the operator insists on moving forward with this. 

*I have built a home in the Northview Ranch subdivision in Fruitland Idaho and was relatively certain this would be a peaceful and safe area to reside.

*I want my property values to be free from jeopardy!

*I want the water supplies to be free of contamination!

*I want my health and those in this area to be free from health risks!

*I want the Payette River and the air quality to be environmentally safe!

*I do not want the beautiful landscape of this area to be altered!

*As industry representatives have stressed in the past, the law promises one well per spacing unit, not multiple wells – and now SROG wants at least two . . . next to the Payette River.

*I request that you protect private property rights for all of us! Please do not cater to this industry that is attempting once again to threaten our property rights!

I respectfully appreciate your dutiful handling of this matter. Please do your job by protecting the rights of the citizens of Idaho.



Sincerely,

Joyce McCurdy

2742 Birch Rd

Fruitland, Idaho 83619

Joycemccurdy@gmail.com
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